CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING
27th March, 2006

Meeting commenced:
9.00 a.m.
"
ended:
10.20 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Hinds - in the Chair

 fillin "other names" 
OFFICERS:
A. Westwood - Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services


G. Topping - Assistant Director (Accountancy and Exchequer) 


M. Willets - Head of ICT


D. Simpson - Chief Auditor


V. Joseph - Principal Committee Administrator

1.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE


An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Devine.

2.
RECORD OF BRIEFING

The record of the briefing meeting held on 20th March, 2006, was agreed as a correct record.

3.
CAPITAL EXPENDITURE ITEMS

AGREED:
THAT capital expenditure be incurred on the following schemes as contained in the 2006/07 capital programme:


Cadishead Way Environmental Improvements

£423,916


Eccles Old Road Subway Refurbishment

£66,000


City Academy Access Road, Peel Green

£254,000


Highway Investment Works



£1,000,000

4.
BENCHMARKING ICT SERVICES

Considered a report of the Head of ICT containing details of the ICT service performance as part of a Benchmarking survey with 25 other Local Authority ICT providers.


The report indicated that out of the 25 measurable key indicators, the service was positioned in the top rank 15 times, the middle rank 8 times and in the bottom rank  twice.


The survey also gave the service 12 recognitions for good practice.


AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.

5.
SAP H.R. UPDATE

Considered a report of the Strategic Director updating current work being undertaken to use S.A.P. to support Human Resource Issues.


AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.

6.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

AGREED:
THAT, under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraph 4 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act; and that it be deemed that the public interest in their exemption outweighs public interest in their disclosure.

7.
AUDIT OF TRUSTS

Considered a report of the Strategic Director relating to the Audit of Trusts by the Directorate.


AGREED:
THAT the appropriate Trusts be informed of the proposed new arrangements.


(Councillor Pennington attended during the consideration of the above item )
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